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Dear Parents,  
 
One of the things which I know the staff have been looking forward to is the return of 
whole-school events and one of the most exciting of these is our annual musical 
production. It doesn’t quite seem possible, but it is three years since The Little Mermaid 
and we are all absolutely delighted that, at the end of May, we will be performing Moana. 
 
The Year 5 and 6 children who have come to Drama Club each week have been absolutely 
brilliant. They have worked incredibly hard and their enthusiasm and commitment has 
been fantastic to witness. Our Year 3 and 4 children will also be involved and, as the choir, 
are very important members of the team. These children will have been in Reception and 
Year 1 when we last put on a show and we are so pleased that they want to be a part of it 
all. 
 
Putting on a production like this makes us realise once again how lucky we are to have 
such talented and creative staff. Lots have given their time making costumes and props, 
painting backdrops and so on. Mrs Stevens, in particular, has been given free rein with her 
creative talents! The staff are also so supportive despite the disruptions that putting on 
something of this nature inevitably brings! I can genuinely say that it is the favourite 
event of the year for lots of staff and it is great that we are finally able to do this again. 
 
We are also extremely fortunate to have a really supportive wider school community. Mrs 
Scott (Mrs Knowles’s Mum) is an incredibly talented lady and has made some amazing 
costumes. We are also absolutely delighted that Mrs McClure has come out of retirement 
to rehearse with the children and that Mr McClure will again enable a professional sound 
experience, complete with microphones! 
 
Tickets for Moana will go on sale next week. If you would like to see the show and your 
child is currently at Alverton, their ticket is free. Adult tickets cost £4.50 and child tickets 
(for children not at Alverton) cost £2.50. Even if your child is not part of the cast or choir, 
do please still come along as you are guaranteed to enjoy it! 
 
Have a lovely Bank Holiday weekend, 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Cathryn Wicks 
Deputy Head 
 



Tickets on sale next week! Look out for a text. 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please contact 

Martin Higgs (Designated Safeguarding Lead) at 

head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk or, if it is out of school 

hours, please contact the Multi Agency Referral Unit on 

0300 1231 116;  

E-mail: multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

Covid 19 

Please see the link below for updated 

Covid 19 guidance: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/

publications/covid-19-people-with-covid-

19-and-their-contacts/covid-19-people-

with-covid-19-and-their-contacts 

Clubs 

All clubs will start next week commencing 

Tuesday 3rd May. 

If the club requires payment please 

ensure that it is made before the club 

starts or your child will be unable to take 

part. 

Many clubs have waiting lists so if your 

child doesn’t attend regularly their place 

will be given to the next person on the 

list.  

Early May Bank Holiday is next 

Monday 2nd May and school 

and the Woodland Nursery will 

be closed. See you on 3rd. 

Go Active After School provision 

Any queries or to book please contact Mr 

Timmons direct on 07843 126833  or by 

emailing him on 

alvertonkidsclub@outlook.com  

Summer term 

As the weather gets warmer please remember 

to ensure your child has a filled, named water 

bottle in school every day and a sun hat and 

you have applied suncream before they come 

to school in the morning.  

As there will be many more opportunities for 

taking part in PE outside please make sure that 

a PE kit is brought into school on a Monday and 

is left in school all week. 

Red checked summer dresses or grey shorts 

may now be worn if the weather dictates. 

Summer half term date 

This half term holiday will  be from Monday 

30th May until 3rd June. School will also be 

closed on Monday 6th June in lieu of the 

extra Bank Holiday for the Queen’s Platinum 

Jubilee which falls in the half term holiday. We 

return to school on Tuesday 7th June. 

Woodland Nursery will be open as normal on 

Monday 6th June to children who do not 

receive free funding or who have chosen to 

stretch their funding (not term time only). 

mailto:head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk
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FRIENDS OF ALVERTON SCHOOL 

ANNUAL DUCK RACE 

SATURDAY 14th MAY 

AT WHERRYTOWN BOATING LAKE 

To raise funds for the school we are holding our first Duck Race in three years 

on Saturday 14th May starting at 11.00am. Please come and support us. Ducks 

are £1 each and can be ‘bought’ from the office. You will be allocated a 

number for each duck and there will be a board with all the numbers on at the 

duck race. Cash prizes for the winner and runners up. Refreshments available. 

Please come along to support us and enjoy a lovely, family experience. 

 

 

 

 

Sporting Success 

Swimming 

Eight of our Year 5 and 6 pupils went to Penzance Leisure Centre this week to take part in the 
Penwith Schools Swimming Gala. They swam brilliantly with some getting into the finals. Mrs 
Harman was so impressed with their fantastic attitude and sportsmanship and said they were a 
credit to the school. The team were Nina, Cove, Kaiden, Hazel, Harry, Leo, Lolabelle and Summer. 

Football 

Yesterday the Year 5/6 football team played Newquay Junior School in the semi-final of the 
Diamond Shield which is a county-wide competition. We have had some tough games to reach 
this stage and this was no different. Alverton had a magnificent start with two first half goals 
from Thomas G and Cove putting us into a commanding position. However, Newquay came back 
at us ferociously in the second half and with the last kick of normal time, equalled the scoreline. 
A hard fought extra time followed and unfortunately Alverton conceded again eventually losing 
the game 4-2. All the boys played magnificently, as they have done all season. Next week we are 
in the semi-final of the Rosewarne Shield so hope to get back on our winning streak then. The 
team was: Kaiden, Jowan, Kai, Alfie, Thomas G, Cove, Jenson, Thomas J, Leo and Levan. 





0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Wicks who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


STARS OF THE WEEK   

  

Kittiwakes  Rowan for his amazing attitude towards learning this week 

Curlews  Troy  for confidently applying his phonics skills needed this week 

Puffins  Ted  for beginning the Summer term with a really focused & engaged attitude 

Owls   Izzy  for settling in so beautifully to Owls class 

Kingfishers  Gia  for amazing progress in Maths 

Trencrom  Blake  for being  a wonderful member of our class & making a brilliant piece of homework 

Lanyon  Dylan  for working really hard to create his Greek god 

Bodrifty  Logan G for being such brilliant company on camp & giving everything a go 

Bosigran  Sienna W for being such great company on camp & giving everything a go 

Kenidjack  Maisie for being generally brilliant all year in every way! Superstar 

Dinnertime  Kittiwakes & Curlews for great behaviour out on the field 

    

Welcome back to you all and 
hello to the sunshine. How 
lovely to return to school with 
sunny days, lighter mornings 
and lovely evenings. I hope 

you’ve been managing to head to the 
beach or the park; I always feel that we 
must make the most of these sunny day 
opportunities as we don’t know how long 
they’ll last. I hope that the sunshine has 
made you feel happier, it certainly seems 
to make more of us feel content and 
people tend to smile more too. When the 
sun’s out I tend to forget whatever worry is 
on my mind currently and just enjoy the 
moment, feeling more able and inclined to 
be mindful. If the sunshine doesn’t help, or 
even if it does and you just want to chat, 
come and find me. If you have a question, 
just come and ask. Of course, you know 
where I am. Mrs Daylak. 


